
  

 
 

 

 
June 3, 2019 
 
 
RE: City File #190159 – Rezoning  at 7007 and 7007-R North 115th Street 

 

Dear Mr. Marcoux, 

Milwaukee County Parks is in receipt of the City’s rezoning notice for the above-referenced property, and 
would recommend the use of bird-friendly glass for this proposal.  As you are aware, this was recently 
successfully installed at Fiserv Forum, to the benefit of wildlife in the area. The Menomonee River Parkway is a 
major bird migration corridor in the County and there could be significant bird mortality impacts from window 
strikes with the proposed facility. We would also encourage attempts to reduce light pollution at night, as light 
cast into the adjacent natural area would have significant impacts to wildlife diversity.  
 
Parks was contacted in April 2019 about extending sanitary sewer through parkland to serve the 7007 parcel. 
Such a request requires review and approval through our Land Utilization process.  
( https://county.milwaukee.gov/EN/Parks/Make-a-Difference/CommunityProjects ) To date, we have no such 
submittal.  
 
 
Respectfully,  
 

Sarah Toomsen 

Sarah Toomsen, PLA, LEED AP 

Manager of Planning and Development 

Mr. Rocky Marcoux  
Executive Secretary 
City of Milwaukee  
City Plan Commission 
809 North Broadway 
Milwaukee, WI 

(414) 286-5726 

PlanAdmin@milwaukee.gov  

Milwaukee County Parks 

9480 Watertown Plank Rd. 

Wauwatosa, WI 53226 

(414) 257-PARK 
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